Members of the public and press are invited to attend a meeting of Hildersham Parish Council Meeting, Hildersham Village Hall, High Street, Hildersham, on Tuesday 11th September 2018, commencing at 7.30pm. 
48. Open Forum for members of the public to express concerns or raise issues – Mr Gerald Franklin highlighted that the Beech Row drain gullies were overgrown near the gate into the field by the A1307 – action Clerk to highlight to Highway Dept. and ask for them to be cleared.
49. Apologies- the council’s Tree Officer Carol Sinclair had said she was unable to attend the meeting.
50. Do any Councillors have interests to declare in the items to be discussed during the meeting? Has the Clerk granted any dispensations under section 33 (1) of the Localism Act and the basis is set out under section 33(2)? Mark Logan declared an interest in the item about applying for an Asset of Community Value as a member of the HilPubCo.
51. Approval of the minutes for the meeting on 8th May, 20th June and 10th July. The minutes were approved and signed.
52. Report from District Councillor and County Councillor Henry Batchelor -a separate report had been circulated to councillors. The next meeting of the Liaison Forum would be held at Sawston Village College on 12th September. Mark Logan asked for further information about the Haverhill Chamber of Commerce’s bid to get the A1307 made into a dual carriageway or aa bypass for the A1307. Funds had been made available to explore the feasibility of both the south and north proposed options but the resulting report showed that there was a poor cost benefit ration for both routes. It was reported that the Greater Cambridge Partnership (GCP) was not keen to fund this project. 
Minor works on the A1307 were likely to proceed although larger projects had been halted 
To enable the GCP and Mayor to agree a similar infrastructure strategy. 
53. Report from District Councillor John Batchelor-a separate report had been circulated to councillors. When there had been another fatality on the A1307 a few weeks ago, no proper diversion was put in place. The Local Plan had been agreed by the Inspector and was going before the council in a few weeks. The five year land supply was now in place.
54. New councillor required on this council. The Clerk had placed a notice up on the notice board seeking a new councillor and the vacancy had been advertised in the Abingtons and Hildersham News for another month. Councillors had approached several people to be councillors but had not secured a new councillor yet.

55. Will the Parish Council make a donation to the Parish Nurse scheme to help fund it for the next three years, from 2018 onwards? Mark Logan proposed that the donate £3,000 to help support the next three years of the Parish Nurse scheme, which was seconded by Darren Long, with the support of all councillors; it was agreed that this sum amount would be paid in one lump sum.
56. Update on the creation of a new parish council website. A link test sit had been circulated to councillors. Darren Long to be trained on how to upload data.
57. Update on installing a perimeter fence around the allotment. The fence should be installed in a couple of week’s time.
58. Report from Tree Warden, Carol Sinclair
Carol Sinclair had sent an email explaining that she was unable to continue as the tree warden.  Councillors proposed a vote of thanks for her years of work as the warden. There was concern that an oak tree next to the play area behind the village hall needed to be checked by a Tree Surgeon as the large low branch seemed to be very flexible – action Clerk to get the Tree Warden to check tree. 

59. Submit a new Asset of Community Value (ACV) form for the Pear Tree as the current classification expires in October. Action Clerk to complete and submit the new application for the ACV as soon as possible.
60. Latest news on the Neighbourhood Plan (NP) – there was no news. Action : Mark Logan to contact Linton Parish Council to get an update on the NP.
61. Community Land Trusts 

a) Feedback from Hilary Cunningham on whether forming a Community Land Trusts would enable the council to build houses for local people on land administered by the council. Mrs Cunningham advised the council to seek specialist legal advice as the paperwork did not show clearly whether the land was held by the council as a charitable status. The paperwork seemed to show it was owned the council and was not a registered charity. A vote of thanks was made to Hilary Cunningham for all her work helping the council.
b) What action should the council take next? Action: Mark Logan to ask Mark Carter of Tees Law (and Abington resident) which solicitor would be best to engage to assist the council. Mark Logan proposed that the council spend up to £3000 getting legal advice about the status/ownership of the land(the allotment land and field, the Recreation Ground and the north and south holding), which was seconded by John Myer, and supported by all councillors.  
62. What new play equipment have the children suggested be purchased for the play area?

Rob Clay and John Myer had met with the children to discuss the equipment they would like.

£4-5,000 was proposed as the amount available to fund the equipment, which was proposed by Mark Logan and seconded by Darren Log with the support of all councillors; to be funded from s. 106 funds and from council’s reserves.
63. Quotations for ditch clearance

a) Appointments are being made with contractors to discuss the work – action Clerk
64.Correspondence

a) Robert Wright, the grass contractor for the play area, has acknowledge the councils request to not leave lumps of grass in the park and to strim the boundary.
b) Email about contractor leaving wood in the play area. The wood has been removed by Helen Humphries.

c) The inspector report of the District Council’s Local Plan has been published.

d) Email about unused allotment. Action Clerk to write to the allotment holder concerned giving him a time scale by which to reply confirming he still required the plot; otherwise the plot would be offered to the next people on the waiting list.
e) The Clerks form applying for on-line access and to use the bank transfer service was authorised by the council and signed by three councillors. The previous form had not been authorised by three councillors so a new one was required.
65. Planning application to be considered:

S/2307/18/FL – Mr Taussig, Exmoor Cottage, High Street – replace garage doors with double width electronic door.

Tree work request – 
63. Finance

a) The council authorised the payments and approve the financial statement dated with a proposal from Mark Logan which was seconded by Darren Lon with the support of all councillors. 
b) Authorisation has been sent for two people to administer the account but we await cards and card-readers. The Clerks authorisation to administer the accounts and undertake bank transfers was authorised by three councillors.
c) Update on the annual return. There was no news
d) Mark Logan and John Myer proposed and seconded the councils contribution of £500 towards the cost of a mulcher (costing approximately £2000) owed by Mr Gerald Franklin, which had been used to cut the village verges.
64. Items for the next meeting’s agenda on 13th November 2018.
No items suggested.
65. Open Forum for Parishioners to make comments or raise items.
No comments were made.

Meeting closed at 8.30pm.

